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From: Richard Carr

Sent: Friday, March 4, 2022 3:01 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: City Council Meeting - Monday, March 7, 2022

Attachments: Agenda-22.03.07 Redlined.pdf; 02-21.2022 Minutes.pdf; Council Pkt 3.7.22.pdf; 1125.08

C-2.pdf; 1125.12 M-1.pdf; 1125.14 Setbacks.pdf; 1127.18 - Fallen Timbers Overlay
District.pdf; 1134.08 (m) Mini-Warehouse.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Friday, March 4, 2022 2:55 PM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe@maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org>; Jon Fiscus
<jfiscus@maumee.org>; Josh Harris <jharris@maumee.org>; Margo Puffenberger <puffenberger-margo@maumee.org>;
Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>; Philip Leinbach <leinbach-philip@maumee.org>; Richard Carr <Carr-
Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-Scott@maumee.org>

Cc: Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>; Alan Lehenbauer <alehenbauer@maumee.org>

Subject: City Council Meeting - Monday, March 7, 2022

Attached is the packet of information for the Council Meeting on Monday, March 7, 2022 at 7:00 pm located in Council
Chambers.

' Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
City of Maumee
DUl Iparry@maumee.org
419-897-7115
2{ 419-897-7114 fay



Curt Smith

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Thursday, February 24, 2022 9:39 AM
To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)
Subject: FW: Member Alert

From: The Mayors Association of Ohio <zwade+omlohio.org@ccsend.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 22, 2022 3:40 PM

To: mayor <mayor@maumee.org>

Subject: Member Alert

i, Wt
JMAYORS
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Member Alert:

Letters of Opposition Needed for Municipal Income Tax Preemption
. Bill

Good afternoon Mayor,

We have been reporting in our legislative bulletins on HB 519, which preempts
municipal income tax by prohibiting a municipal tax administrator from
sending any inquiries or send notices to taxpayers with extended tax filing
deadlines and eliminates the penalty for taxpayers who have a filing
requirement but do not owe any tax. This will prevent municipalities from
enforcing compliance on their largest revenue source and from offering
taxpayers good customer service. You can find the bill analysis HERE

We want to alert you that we expect this bill to be up for a third hearing next
Tuesday, March 1 at 3 p.m. in the House Ways and Means Committee. |
We are asking the members of the Mayor’s Association to consider sending a
letter opposing HB 519. We have attached a sample letter HERE you can use

in drafting your letter.

Please send your letters to the House Ways and Means Committee at

| Ways&MeansCommittee@ohiohouse.gov prior to Tuesday’s hearing,.



You can also send your letter to League Director of Communications Ashley
Ringle at aringle@omlohio.org and we will ensure your letter is submitted
to the committee.

Thank you for your help in opposing this legislation.

[175 S. Third Street Suite 510, Columbus, Ohio 43215] - [614-221-4349]

The Mayors Association of Ohio | 175 S. Third Street, Suite 510, Columbus, OH 43215

Unsubscribe mayor@maumee.or
Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice
Sent by zwade@omlohio.org powered by

O Constant
Contact

Try email marketing for free today!




Curt Smith

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Monday, February 21, 2022 12:54 PM
To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)
Subject: FW: Weekly SSO Notification Update
Attachments: 20220221111643038.pdf

From: Matt Miles <Miles-Matt@maumee.org>

Sent: Monday, February 21, 2022 12:14 PM

To: mayor <mayor@maumee.org>; citycouncil <CityCouncil@maumee.org>; Patrick Burtch <burtch-
patrick@maumee.org>

Cc: Joe Mikolajczyk <Mikolajczyk-Joe @maumee.org>; Jacob Isaacson <isaacson-jacob@maumee.org>
Subject: Weekly SSO Notification Update

Mayor and members of Council,

In accordance with section 4.3.1 of the Maumee SSO Public Notification Program, | am informing you of sanitary sewer
overflow (SS0) events for the week of February 13, 2022. Attached you will find the 5-day report(s) for the reporting
week which indicate the location and volume of overflows for each identified SSO within the City’s sanitary sewer
system.

Please note: while public notifications on the City web site indicate Maumee River outfall locations of these events,
internal report are produced via ‘overflow location” numbers. These numbers correlate to the actual manhole at which
interaction between the sanitary and stormwater sewers took place.

Respectfully,

E‘,ﬁﬁmﬁ.’/ﬁéﬂ

CAPITAL PROJECTS MIANAGER
CiTY OF MAUMEE
MMILES @ MAUMEE.ORG
419-897-7153 (0)
419-944-3470 (M)
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Curt Smith

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Friday, February 11, 2022 11:31 AM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: Subject: OEPA Infrastructure Webinar Recording and Information
Attachments: Infrastructure Bill Webinar 2-3-22 FINAL.pdf; FIIB Ohio funding fact sheet.pdf

From: Ann Nair <nair@tmacog.org>

Sent: Tuesday, February 8, 2022 11:39 AM

To: Ann Nair <nair@tmacog.org>

Subject: Subject: OEPA Infrastructure Webinar Recording and Information

Ohio EPA hosted an informative webinar on water infrastructure funding last week that included an overview of
the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act. Please see attached presentations and information. You can also
access the recording on Ohio EPA’s YouTube channel at: https://youtu.be/ivi2HcFbnNs.

Thank you,

Ann Nair

Water Quality Administrative Assistant
Toledo Metropolitan Area Council of Governments
300 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive

Suite 300

Toledo, OH 43604

nair@tmacog.org

www.tmacog.org

office: 419.241.9155 ext 1128

fax: 419.241.9116

TMACOG staff are working a combination of in-office and remotely. Email remains the best way to contact staff. Please
visit www.tmacog.org for email addresses, meeting calendar, and log-in information.

Due to substantial community spread of COVID-19, Toledo-Lucas County Health Department has issued a mask advisory
urging all people to wear a mask indoors and in crowded areas until further notice, regardless of their vaccination history.
Recent state legislation prevents local health departments in Ohio from issuing public health orders for an entire population,
including mask mandates. TMACOG encourages everyone to wear a mask when visiting our office.
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Curt Smith

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Friday, February 11, 2022 11:32 AM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)
Subject: FW: Checking In

Attachments: BUILDING-A-BETTER-AMERICA_FINAL.pdf

From: Shreffler, Cayla (Portman) <Cayla_Shreffler@portman.senate.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, February 8, 2022 4:10 PM

To: mayor <mayor@maumee,org>

Subject: Checking In

Hello Mayor Carr,

Hope you are doing well and staying warm. My name is Cayla Shreffler, and | am the Northwest District Representative
for US Senator Rob Portman. | know we have met at community events in the past, but | just wanted to do a quick email
reintroduction.

As you know, Senator Portman was the lead negotiator on the bipartisan Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act. I've
attached a document put out by the administration as a guidebook for the implementation of the legislation. | thought
this may be helpful if Maumee wishes to pursue funding through any of these programs. You can also find this document
on build.gov and we are told it will be updated as more information and deadlines are made available.

| know that Maumee may have an interest in pursuing federal funds, particularly for water infrastructure, so if there's
any way myself or Senator Portman can be helpful before his retirement, please do not hesitate to reach out. I'm more
than happy to set up a time to chat and discuss the infrastructure bill or any other questions or concerns you may have,
just let me know.

Thank you,
Cayla

Cayla Shreffler

Northwest District Representative
U.S. Senator Rob Partman (R-OH)

420 Madison Avenue, Room 1210
Toledo, Ohio 43604

419-259-3895

Cayla Shreffler@portman.senate.qov
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Curt Smith

#

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Saturday, February 5, 2022 12:27 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: Updated Ord 005-2022 - Employee handbook

Attachments: ORD 005-2022 Redlined Employee Handbook Amended 2.2.2022.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Saturday, February 5, 2022 12:13 PM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe @maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org>; Jon Fiscus <fiscus-
jon@maumee.org>; Josh Harris <harris-josh@maumee.org>; Margo Puffenberger <puffenberger-margo@maumee.org>;
Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>; Philip Leinbach <leinbach-philip@maumee.org>; Richard Carr <Carr-
Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-Scott@maumee.org>

Subject: Updated Ord 005-2022 - Employee handbook

Please disregard the previous Ordinance 005-2022 that was sent in your packet yesterday. This is the correct
version. Sorry for any inconvenience.

- Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
City of Maumee
Iparry@maumee.org
419-897-7115
419-897-7114 fax

MAU
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Curt Smith
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From: Richard Carr

Sent: Friday, February 4, 2022 2:34 PM
To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)
Subject: FW: Legislative Bulletin

From: The Ohio Municipal League <zwade@omlohio.org>
Sent: Friday, February 4, 2022 12:20 PM

To: mayor <mayor@maumee.org>

Subject: Legislative Bulletin

OHIO MUNICIPAL LEAGUE
Partnering for Stronger Cities and Villages

Classitied Ads

Committee Schedule OML/OMAA Webinars

Legislative Bulletin

—
February 4, 2022

OML UPDATE AT-A-GLANCE
Here are the top six things you need to know from this past week:

- The Ohio Legislature canceled committee hearings this week due to
weather. The Legislature is scheduled to return next week for committee

13



hearings and House and Senate session. You can find the Ohio General
Assembly’s 2022 legislative calendar HERE.

- This week, the White House has released a Bipartisan Infrastructure Law
guidebook to break down what funding opportunities municipalities can
apply for, who to contact and how to prepare. This guidebook is a roadmap
to the funding available under the law, as well as an explanatory document
that shows direct federal spending at the program level. The White House
will continue to update this resource online. Find the guidebook HERE

. The Ohio Bureau of Workers’ Compensation (BWC) will host their Ohio
Safety Congress & Expo from March 9 through 10 as an online-only event.
Attendees will have access to dozens of learning sessions and a digital expo,
allowing participants to chat virtually with vendors about new and existing
products and services. Register HERE and read more in the article below.

Additionally, BWC also provides monthly webinars on safety and health
topics as well as Virtual Training Classes (VTC) to meet more in-depth
learning needs. Find out more HERE.

- The League along with the County Commissioners Association of Ohio, the
Ohio Mayors Alliance and the Ohio Township Association has released a
Toolkit to assist local governments in understanding and establishing
regional governance structures under the OneOhio Memorandum of
Understanding. You can access that toolkit HERE. We encourage members
to register for one of the upcoming webinars to discuss the toolkit and have
their questions answered. You can register for the Monday, February 7
webinar at 12 p.m. HERE.

- The League has announced the 2022 schedule for the OML Municipal
Officials Training Seminars. These important seminars will equip municipal
officials to best lead their communities by covering topics such as home rule
and local control, city and village financing procedures, council powers and
procedures, public records and liability for municipalities and municipal
officers. Click HERE to register. Learn more in the article below.

- OML Regional Conferences are back! Mark your calendars for the return of
our in-person regional meetings from May through August. The League will
once again be holding four one-day conferences in each of the four corners
of our state to bring important educational resources and networking
opportunities to our members. These meetings will be in addition to our
Annual Conference which is scheduled for late fall of this year. Dates and
location information can be found in the article below.

DEADLINE EXTENDED FOR UNRESPONSIVE NON-
ENTITLEMENT UNITES OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT (NEUs) TO
APPLY FOR AMERICAN RESCUE PLAN ACT (ARPA) FUNDS

14



The following is a communication from the Ohio Office of Budget and
Management to unresponsive NEUs:

The American Rescue Plan Act of 2021 (ARPA), passed by the U.S. Congress
in March 2021, appropriated $844 million to the state of Ohio for
distribution to local governments with a population less than 50,000.
During the previous application period offered by the Office of Budget and
Management (OBM), some local governments did not apply for your
allocation and was been deemed unresponsive. Funds from unresponsive
governments gets redistributed to all other eligible local governments that
applied for funds.

The U.S. Treasury released their final rule on January 6, 2022 providing
significant flexibility for the use of funds. Previously, funds needed to be
used for specific purposes provided in the rule to respond to the COVID-19
pandemic. The final rule added a standard allowance for assumed revenue
losses of up to $10 million. Funds used under the assumed revenue loss
category can be used for most general government services, and do not need
to tie back to the pandemic or the other eligible use categories. This means
that your government entity could use your full allocation toward typical
general government expenditures such as road paving, payroll, parks and
recreation needs, facility renovations, vehicles, equipment, etc. Local
governments have until December 31, 2024 to obligate funds and until
December 31, 2026 to fully spend the funding. In addition, the Treasury has
communicated minimal reporting requirements when using funds for
revenue loss.

In recognition of this new flexibility, OBM is offering one final opportunity
for your local government to apply for their allocation. OBM has opened the
application portal up through February 11, 2022 to allow for those that were
previously unresponsive to apply. The application can be found at
https://grants.ohio.gov/fundingopportunities.aspx under the funding
opportunity titled “American Rescue Plan Act-Coronavirus Local Fiscal
Recovery Funds for Ohio Non-Entitlement Units of Local Government.”

If OBM does not receive your application by the deadline, your local
government will be declared as unresponsive in accordance with the U.S.
Treasury requirements and your allocation may be reallocated to other
eligible local governments across the state. In addition, unresponsive local
governments are not eligible for the second tranche payment. Please
consider completing the application; this is a rare opportunity to use one-
time funds to address the needs of your community with minimal
restrictions.

If you need any assistance in applying or wish to discuss the new

requirements, you may reach out to Gene Berry at (614) 728-4661 or email
the Ohio Grants Partnership team at grants@obm.ohio.gov.
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OHIO BUREAU OF WORKERS’ COMPENSATION (BWC)
HOLDING OHIO SAFETY CONGRESS & EXPO MARCH 9-10

The Ohio Bureau of Workers’ Compensation (BWC) will host their Ohio
Safety Congress & Expo March 9-10, 2022, as an online-only event with
dozens of learning sessions and a digital expo, allowing participants to chat
virtually with vendors about new and existing products and services.

By attending the safety congress, members will learn to:

» Prevent workplace injuries and illnesses

« Achieve better outcomes for injured workers

« Reduce workers’ compensation claims costs

« Keep Ohio’s work force healthy and productive

BWC recently announced its educational offerings, which you can find
HERE, for the 2022 Ohio Safety Congress & Expo (OSC22). With the online
format, attendees can attend sessions from anywhere.

0SC22 online will deliver more than 30 live sessions on March 9 and 10. A
dozen on-demand sessions are available to view anytime March 9 through
March 31, offering more choice and more convenience than ever before. If
you're an environmental specialist, consider also attending the Ohio EPA’s
education day on March 8.

0SC22 is the largest free work-safe event in the U.S. Registration is free and
available now. Click HERE to register. If you have any questions, please call
BWC at 1-800-644-6292.

SEDGWICK WORKER’S COMPENSATION AND SAFETY
ARTICLE: DESTINATION EXCELLENCE

The following is a Sedgwick Workers' Comp and Safety article for February
2022:

The Destination Excellence program encourages an employer’s focus on
safety and return-to-work for injured workers, and fosters efficient
management of accounts and cost control efforts. The Destination
Excellence program includes Administrative rebates, Safety Council rebates,
an Industry Specific Safety bonus, a Drug Free Safety incentive program and
a Transitional Work Grant program and bonus.

Savings options

Go Green

A rebate (1% of premium, which includes any assessments, up to a
maximum of $2,000 per policy period) is granted to employers who elect to
utilize the BWC’s website at www.bwe.ohio.gov to conduct business
electronically. BWC will apply the rebate automatically; no application is
required. Online transactions consist of reporting payroll; payment of
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premium no later than the due date; and any additional transactions that
BWC expands to online account management and communications.

Lapse Free :

A rebate (1% of premium, which includes any assessments, uptoa
maximum of $2,000 per policy period) is granted to employers with an
active policy for at least 5 years and no lapses during that time. “One Time
Forgiveness” may be utilized to remove a lapse to become eligible.
Predecessor policy lapses do not transfer to successor policy but successor
policy must be active for at least 5 years to be eligible. Employers reporting
zero payroll in current payroll period, state agencies and self-insured
employers are not eligible for this discount.

Safety & return-to-work options

Industry Specific Safety Program

A 3% bonus of the employer’s premium is given at the close of the program
year to encourage an employer’s focus on safety in the workplace. Employer
must complete an online safety management self assessment and
completion of one, two or three loss prevention activities depending on
payroll. Loss prevention activities include industry-specific training classes,
attendance at BWC’s Ohio Safety Congress & Expo and/or onsite field
consulting with a BWC safety and health expert.

Drug Free Safety Program

A premium bonus is given for the implementation of a program promoting
occupational safety and health for workers which addresses the use and
misuse of alcohol and drugs in the workplace. An employer may choose
between basic (4% bonus) or advanced (7% bonus) level programs to help
their organization prevent on-the-job injuries and illness by integrating
drug-free efforts.

Safety Council

This is an incentive program that enables employers to receive a rebate of
2% of their annual workers’ compensation premium through program
participation and an additional 2% performance bonus based on the
reduction of the frequency or severity of claims (reduction of 10% or more
compared to the previous year’s frequency or severity or maintaining both
frequency and severity at zero). Regular attendance at meetings
(requirement of 10 meetings or events between July 1 - June 30 annually)
provides an organization with the latest in safety, workers’ compensation
and risk management information, techniques, products and services.

Transitional Work

This is a grant for employers to establish a transitional work plan and a
bonus for employers who use the plan in returning injured workers to work.
An effective transitional work program helps injured workers return to
productivity in the workplace by providing modified job duties and other
methods that accommodate medical restrictions. The injured worker
receives a full paycheck with the goal of returning to his/her original job
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while the employer reduces the costs associated with long-term claims and
improves productivity. Grants are 3-to-1 matching grants for companies
ranging from $2,900 to $6,300 from 11 to 200+ employees. Up to a 10%
bonus available for employers who utilize an established and approved
program applicable to claims with dates of injury within the policy year.

For more information, members can contact Sedgwick program manager,
Julia Bowling at 513-218-4062 or julia.bowling@sedgwick.com.

LEAGUE ANNOUNCES DATES AND LOCATIONS FOR 2022
REGIONAL CONFERENCES

From May through August, the League will be holding four Regional
Conferences throughout the state to bring important elements of our Annual
Conference right to the doorstep of the local leaders who serve Ohio's cities
and villages.

Our Regional Conferences are an invaluable opportunity for municipal
officials across the state to attend presentations on the many critical issues
facing Ohio’s cities and villages while connecting and networking with other
local leaders in their area.

Mark your calendars for the following dates:

- Southeast: Friday, May 20 — Ohio University Inn & Conference Center,
Athens

- Northeast: Friday, June 10 — Hilton Garden Inn, Akron

- Southwest: Friday, June 24 — Marriott NE, Mason

- Northwest: Friday, August 5 — Hancock Hotel, Findlay

We will have the agenda and registration information available in the next
few weeks. We look forward to seeing you there!

2022 SCHEDULE ANNOUNCED FOR OML MUNICIPAL
OFFICIALS TRAINING SEMINARS

The League is excited to announce the 2022 schedule for our Municipal
Officials Training Seminars. These seminars are designed to prepare our
local leaders for the issues and responsibilities they manage as municipal
officials and assist in navigating the successful management of their
communities.

The presentations will cover topics such as what is Home Rule and what
authorities are granted to municipalities through local control, new changes
to city and village financing procedures, council procedures and authorities,
management responsibilities related to public records and liability issues for
municipalities.
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The following are the dates and locations for this year’s Municipal Officials
Training Seminars:

- Saturday, March 5 — Cincinnati Marriott Northeast
- Saturday, March 12 — Doubletree Columbus/Worthington
+ Saturday, March 26 — Embassy Suites Rockside, Independence

These seminars are a great opportunity for both local leaders starting their
first terms in office and current municipal leaders. To find out more
information and register, click HERE

UPCOMING FEBRUARY AND MARCH OML/OMAA WEBINARS

On Wednesday, February 16 from 11a.m. to 12 p.m., the League along with
the Ohio Municipal Attorneys Association (OMAA) will be hosting a free
webinar called “American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) — Practical Guidance
from Final Rule.” As we reported in previous Member Alerts and bulletins,
on January 6, the U.S. Dept. of Treasury issued the Final Rule on the
implementation of the Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery Fund established
under the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA). The Final Rule will take effect
April 1, 2022, and there are some provisions that may prove very helpful to
Ohio municipalities. This webinar will focus on these new provisions in the
Final Rule and include opportunities for questions and answers, both during
and after the webinar. Learn more and register HERE.

Additionally, on Wednesday, February 23 from 11 a.m. to 12 p.m., the
League and the OMAA will be hosting a webinar called “Labor and
Employment Issues — Basics of Discipline.” Public employees have
constitutional procedural rights which are strictly enforced by courts,
arbitrators, and in civil service appeals. This webinar will examine which
employees are subject to the standards, the multiple standards, and provide
the legal basis for each including the Loudermill and Garrity standards.
Investigation techniques and potential conflict between administrative and
criminal investigations and discipline in union and civil service
environments will be addressed. Practical applications will be presented,
and sample forms and outlines will be provided. Learn more and register
HERE.

Finally, on Thursday, March 10 from 11 a.m to 12 p.m., the League and the
OMAA are hosting a webinar entitled “Update on Public Records Act and
Open Meetings Act.” Public bodies are forced to handle a world where
opinions and emotions run strong. This webinar will discuss what a
municipality can and cannot do under the Public Records Act and the Open
Meetings Act to deal with such hostilities—what public records must be
released and what can be withheld, how to run a meeting, what is allowed
and not allowed during public participation, and how to handle a meeting
when tensions may escalate. Learn more and register HERE.
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PEP OFFERS MEMBERS PROPERTY APPRAISAL PROGRAM AT
NO ADDITIONAL COST

The Public Entities Pool of Ohio (PEP) continues to offer its members
specialized services tailored to meet the needs of its members. In 2018, PEP
launched a Property Appraisal program as a benefit to its members at no
additional cost.

PEP has partnered with CBIZ Valuation Group, a professional property
appraisal firm to perform certified appraisals of member buildings and
contents over a five-year period, with the following parameters:

. An on-site appraisal of all buildings valued at $100,000 or higher.
. For members that do not insure any buildings valued at $100,000 or
higher, the building with the greatest value will be appraised.

Each member will receive a formal report of the appraisal work performed,
which will include detailed descriptions and replacement cost insurable
values for your records.

If your public entity has been assigned to be appraised this year, you will be
contacted by a CBIZ Logistics Coordinator via telephone and/or email in the
coming months in order to set up a convenient date and time for you and
your staff to host the on-site appraisal visit. The appraisers will be
conducting the site visits between the hours of 8:00 am and 5:00 pm,
Monday through Friday.

PEP understands that public entity assets need to be properly valued and
protected, especially considering current unpredictable building and labor
costs. To be sure that CBIZ is able to safely provide this valuable service to
the PEP membership, CBIZ has established formal safety protocols for
interacting with clients. The CBIZ COVID-19 Field Precautions can be found
HERE.

If your entity is not ready or comfortable with scheduling on-site work,
members should reach out to their PEP representative to discuss other
available options. You can contact PEP toll free at (800) 367-4818

MUNICIPALITIES INVITED TO HELP FOSTER NEXT-
GENERATION ENTREPRENEURS

The Ohio Afterschool Network (OAN) is inviting community leaders,
community-based organizations, faith-based organizations, parents,
schools, libraries and others to help Ohio K-12 youth to share their great
ideas by entering the Ohio Afterschool Network Pitch Challenge.

Youth submit a 30-90 second video pitching an idea for a business or social
venture and compete for prizes including $500 Amazon gift cards. Youth
don’t need to start a business; they just need to pitch an idea! The entry
deadline is Monday, March 28, 2022.
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Free curricula, training and technical assistance are available to those who
want to facilitate sessions to help youth learn about entrepreneurship.
Details are available on the OAN website HERE. For more information
contact Liz Nusken, OAN Entrepreneur Education Consultant,

liz@oanohio.org.

Next Weeks Committee Schedule HERE

Municipal Officials Training Seminars
March 5, 12 & 26

6 Hour Initial Mavors Court Trainin
February 24 & 25

OML Affilated Associations Membership Information

2 OMCA Application (Clerks)

Ohio Municipal League

Legislative Inquires:

Kent Scarrett, Executive Director

Edward Albright, Deputy Director
Ashley Ringle, Director of Communications
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Thomas Wetmore, Legislative Advocate
Garry Hunter, General Counsel

Website, Bulletin or Membership Issues:
Zoé Wade ~ Office,Bulletin & Website Manager

The Ohio Municipal League | OML Website

The Ohio Municipal League | 175 S. Third Street, Suite 510, Columbus, OH 43215

Unsubscribe mayor@maumee.orq
Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice

Sent by zwade@omlohio.org powered by

c;ﬂ Constant
Contact

Try emall marketing for free today!
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Curt Smith

Subject: EPA meeting

Location: ACR - Admin Conference Room
Start: Fri 2/4/2022 8:30 AM

End: Fri 2/4/2022 9:00 AM
Recurrence: (none)

Meeting Status: Accepted

Organizer: Joe Mikolajczyk

Required Attendees: Jacob Isaacson
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Curt Smith

#

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Wednesday, January 26, 2022 12:20 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: Special Council Meeting-Wednesday, January 26, 2022 at 5:30 pm
Attachments: Agenda-22.01.26-REDLINED reviewed phb.pdf; Council Letter - Part-time Admin.

Asst.pdf; Council Letter - Swinging Memorial Benches.pdf; Department Report
FSwinging Memorial Benches reviewed phb.pdf; Swing Bench quote.pdf; ORD 004-2022
charter amend XIV_pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 4:28 PM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe@maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org>; Jon Fiscus <fiscus-
jon@maumee.org>; Josh Harris <harris-josh@maumee.org>; Margo Puffenberger <puffenberger-margo@maumee.org>;
Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>; Philip Leinbach <leinbach-philip@maumee.org>; Richard Carr <Carr-
Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-Scott@maumee.org>

Cc: Alan Lehenbauer <lehenbauer-alan@maumee.org>

Subject: Special Council Meeting-Wednesday, January 26, 2022 at 5:30 pm

Attached is the packet of information for the Special Council Meeting on Wednesday, January 26, 2022 at 5:30 pm.

Council is confirming Items A-AA on the Consent Calendar as a matter of housekeeping since the 1-18-2022 meeting did
not post to the web. Items BB, CC, and new business 6A Ordinance 004-2022 are new items.

Building is closed to the public due to the rising COVID cases (we will be meeting in Council Chambers)

YouTube Link for Council Meeting:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLerfsnd)VUQe nSFnlRHxw

" Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
City of Maumee
Iparry@maumee.or,
419-897-7115
2l 419-897-7114 fay

Finent:
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Curt Smith

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Sunday, January 16, 2022 2:50 PM
To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)
Subject: FW: FY22 RAISE NOFO
Attachments: RAISE 2022 NOFO - Short.docx

From: Will Rasky <william.rasky@usdot.quorumouthox.com>
Sent: Friday, January 14, 2022 7:08 PM

To: mayor <mayor@maumee.org>

Subject: FY22 RAISE NOFO

Good evening municipal and county officials,

We wanted to let you know that an abridged version of the U.S. Department of Transportation's Rebuilding American
Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Grant Notice of Funding Opportunity is now posted on Grants.gov
and can be found here: View Opportunity | GRANTS.GOV.

Please note that this NOFO does not contain the full requirements for applicants, and USDOT intends to amend this
Notice to provide full requirements on or before January 30, 2022. As soon as it is available, | will be providing you with
the full RAISE NOFO and an updated link for your teams to utilize. More information about this initial post on Grants.gov
is found below and in the attached file.

Of course, if you have any questions please do not hesitate to reach out to us.

We hope you all have a nice holiday weekend!

--USDOT Intergovernmental Affairs
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Additional Info:

SUMMARY: The Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (Pub. L. 117-58, November 15, 2021, “Bipartisan Infrastructure
Law,” or “BIL”) that authorized and appropriated $1.5 billion to be awarded by the Department of Transportation
(“DOT") for FY 2022 for Local and Regional Project Assistance Program Grants under National Infrastructure
Investments, also known as the Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE)

program. DOT is required to publish a RAISE Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) no later than 60 days after
enactment, which is January 14, 2022. In order to comply with this requirement, the Department is publishing a RAISE
NOFO on Grants.Gov for applications, and may include any additional funding appropriated for the RAISE Grants
program under the FY 2022 Appropriations Act. If the FY 2022 Appropriations Act significantly alters requirements for
the RAISE Grant program, the Department will amend this Notice with guidance on additional requirements. Funds for
the FY 2022 RAISE grant program are to be awarded on a competitive basis for surface transportation infrastructure
projects that will have a significant local or regional impact.

APPLICATION DEADLINE: Applications must be submitted by 5:00 PM Eastern on April 14, 2022.

ADDRESSES: Applications must be submitted through Grants.gov.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION: For further information concerning this notice, please contact the RAISE grant program
staff via e-mail at RAISEgrants@dot.gov, or call Howard Hill at 202-366-0301.

AWARD INFORMATION: The Bipartisan Infrastructure Law of 2021 (“BIL”) authorized and appropriated $1.5 billion. BIL
specifies that the minimum RAISE grant award is $5 million, except that for projects located in rural areas, the minimum
award size is $1 million. Grants may not be greater than $25 million. The BIL also directs that not more than 50 percent
of the funds provided for RAISE grants (or $750 million) shall be awarded to rural projects and directs that not more than
50 percent of the funds provided for RAISE grants (or $750 million) shall be awarded to urban projects. Further, DOT
must consider geographical and modal diversity.
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Will Rasky

Special Assistant for Governmental Affairs
U.S. Department of Transportation

¢. 202-770-7987

www.transportation.gov
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Curt Smith
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From: Richard Carr

Sent: Sunday, January 16, 2022 2:49 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: Updated Agenda for Tuesday, January 18, 2022 Council Meeting
Attachments: Agenda-22.01.18.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Friday, January 14, 2022 4:58 PM

To: Adam Motycka <adam@drlawlic.com>; Bud Thomson (Ithomson@bex.net) <lthomson@bex.net>; Daniel R. Calverley
<danielrcalverley@yahoo.com>; Dan Hazard <Hazard-Dan@maumee.org>; Eddie J. Campos
<eddiejcampos@gmail.com>; Gary Tipping <skjd5@sbcglobal.net>; Jack Baessler <cycle@bex.net>; Joan Rife
<JRife4000@gmail.com>; katlady20@aol.com; Staff Distribution Group <staff@maumee.org>; Tom Yurysta
<tyurysta@proudfootassociates.com>; Andrea Shrewsherry <Shrewsberry-Andrea@maumee.org>; Andy Glenn <Glenn-
Andy@maumee.org>; Brandon Loboschefski <loboschefski-brandon@maumee.org>; Curt Smith
<CSmith@maumee.org>; Debra Cartledge <Cartledge-Debra@maumee.org>; Donna Helle <helle-donna@maumee.org>;
Josh Sprow <jsprow@maumee.org>; Matt Miles <Miles-Matt@maumee.org>; Michael Love <Love-
Michael@maumee.org>; Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>; Susan Noble <noble-susan@maumee.org>;
Angie Zam <angie.zam@hibu.com>; Kate Snyder <ksnyder@theblade.com>; Kevin @ WSPD
<toledonewsroom@clearchannel.com>; Mike McCarthy <mike@themirrornews.com>; Steven Jackson

<sjackson @toledonewsnow.com>; Tim Schneider <Tim.Schneider@toledochamber.com>

Subject: Updated Agenda for Tuesday, January 18, 2022 Council Meeting

Please see attached Updated Agenda for Tuesday, January 18, 2022 Council Meeting.

" Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
City of Maumee
S| Iparry@maumee.org
- 419-897-7115
2l 419-897-7114 fay
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Curt Smith
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From: Richard Carr

Sent: Sunday, January 16, 2022 2:49 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: City Council meeting - Tuesday, January 18, 2022

Attachments: Council Pkt 01.03.22.pdf; ORD 001-2022 Admin Support Ordinance Track Changed

1.14.2021.pdf; ORD 002-2022 Management Ordinance Track Changed 1.14.2022.pdf;
ORD 003-2022 Director Ordinance Track Changed 1.14.2022.pdf; 12,20.21 Minutes.pdf;
12.30.21 Special Council Meeting Minutes.pdf; Agenda-22.01.18 Redlined.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Friday, January 14, 2022 3:10 PM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe@maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org>; Jon Fiscus <fiscus-
jon@maumee.org>; Josh Harris <harris-josh@maumee.org>; Margo Puffenberger <puffenberger-margo@maumee.org>;
Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>; Philip Leinbach <leinbach-philip@maumee.org>; Richard Carr <Carr-
Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-Scott@maumee.org>

Cc: Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>; Alan Lehenbauer <lehenbauer-alan@maumee.org>

Subject: City Council meeting - Tuesday, January 18, 2022

Attached is the packet of information for Council Meeting on Tuesday, January 18, 2022 at 7:30 pm located in Police
Training Room, 2" Floor.

There will not be a Committee of the Whole and the Building is closed to the public due to the rising COVID cases.

A photographer will be attending to take the new Council group photo.

YouTube Link for Council Meeting:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLerfsndJVUQe nSFnlRHxw

- Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
2(l City of Maumee
Iparry@maumee.org
)3 419-897-7115
2l 419-897-7114 fay

29



Curt Smith

E

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Sunday, January 16, 2022 2:50 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: Updated Agenda for City Council meeting - Tuesday, January 18, 2022
Attachments: Agenda-22.01.18 Redlined.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Friday, January 14, 2022 4:59 PM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe@maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org>; Jon Fiscus <fiscus-
jon@maumee.org>; Josh Harris <harris-josh@maumee.org>; Margo Puffenberger <puffenberger-margo@maumee.org>;
Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>; Philip Leinbach <leinbach-philip@maumee.org>; Richard Carr <Carr-
Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-5cott@maumee.org>

Subject: Updated Agenda for City Council meeting - Tuesday, January 18, 2022

Please see attached Updated Agenda for Tuesday, January 18, 2022 Council Meeting.

- Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
City of Maumee
Iparry@maumee.org
} 419-897-7115
2| 419-897-7114 fax
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From: Richard Carr

Sent: Wednesday, January 12, 2022 4:16 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: Treasury Issues Final Rule for State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds Program to

Support the Ongoing COVID Response

From: Grants@obm.ohio.gov <Grants@obm.ohio.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, January 11, 2022 4:43 PM

To: Grants@obm.ohio.gov

Subject: Treasury Issues Final Rule for State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds Program to Support the Ongoing COVID
Response

Dear NEU Authorized Representative/Grant Contact,

On January 6, 2022, the U.S. Treasury released the Final Rule for the State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds. Please see
the below press release from Treasury with more details. This Final Rule, effective April 1, 2022, will supersede the
previous Interim Final Rule and has several changes. The most notable is the ability to claim a standard allowance of $10
million in revenue loss for the entire allocation without completing the revenue loss calculation. In Ohio, this will allow
every NEU to use their entire allocation as revenue loss. Revenue loss can be used towards general government services
such as road paving, facility repairs, equipment, payroll, parks and recreation, etc. which may not be allowable in the
other areas of the program. In addition, Treasury has noted significant reduced reporting for the use of funds for
revenue loss.

OBM will be hosting a webinar on January 24 at 2:00 pm to discuss updates in the Final Rule. Registration for this
webinar can be found at https://obmupdate.eventbrite.com. The Ohio Grants Partnership is available if you have any

questions at grants@obm.ohio.gov.

.. ; Office of Budget
Oth . and Management

Ohio Grants Partnership

Grants@obm.ohio.gov

Follow #TeamOBM at: li m ﬂ E

From: U.S. Department of the Treasury <subscriptions@subscriptions.treas.gov>

Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 12:32 PM

Subject: Treasury Issues Final Rule for State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds Program to Support the Ongoing COVID
Response
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U.S. Department of the Treasury
Office of Public Affairs

Press Release: FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
January 6, 2022
Contact: Dayanara Ramirez; Press@Treasury.gov

Treasury Issues Final Rule for State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds Program to Support
the Ongoing COVID Response

The final rule enables state and local governments to meet immediate pandemic response
needs and promote long-term recovery.

WASHINGTON — Today, the U.S. Department of the Treasury issued the Final Rule for the State and
Local Fiscal Recovery Funds (SLFRF) program, enacted as a part of the American Rescue Plan, which
delivers $350 billion to state, local, and Tribal governments to support their response to and recovery from
the COVID-19 pandemic.

The SLFRF program ensures governments have the resources needed to respond to the pandemic, including
providing health and vaccine services, supporting families and businesses struggling with the pandemic’s
economic impacts, maintaining vital public services, and building a strong and equitable recovery.

To date, Treasury has distributed more than $245 billion to state, local, and Tribal governments as a part of
the SLFRF program, accounting for over 99% of funds eligible to be disbursed in 2021 — including funds to
many communities that had not received federal assistance since the onset of the pandemic. Recipients of
funds were encouraged to begin using funds under the interim final rule, which was released in May 2021.
Governments have been spending these funds to address the COVID-19 pandemic and its economic effects,
including by expanding access to testing, vaccines, and taking other steps to protect their communities
including those that are high-risk and underserved. A recent analysis by the Center on Budget and Policy
Priorities found that state governments have appropriated nearly 70% of their available funds as of
November 2021.
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“Through the State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds, the American Rescue Plan has provided state and local
governments with the support they need to respond to the ongoing pandemic and plan for an equitable
recovery,” said Deputy Secretary of the Treasury Wally Adeyemo. “As the Delta and Omicron variants have
illustrated, pandemic response needs will continue to evolve. These funds ensure that governments across the
country have the flexibility they need to vaccinate their communities, keep schools open, support small
businesses, prevent layoffs, and ensure a long-term recovery.”

The final rule — which takes effect on April 1, 2022 — provides state and local governments with increased
flexibility to pursue a wider range of uses, as well as greater simplicity so governments can focus on
responding to the crisis in their communities and maximizing the impact of their funds.

The State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds Program final rule provides additional clarity and flexibility for
recipient governments, including:

o First, Treasury has expanded the non-exhaustive list of uses that recipients can use to respond to
COVID-19 and its economic impacts — ensuring states and localities can adapt quickly and nimbly to
changing public health and economic needs. This includes clarifying that recipients can use funds for
certain capital expenditures to respond to public health and economic impacts and making services
like childcare, early education, addressing learning loss, and affordable housing development
available to all communities impacted by the pandemic.

o Second, Treasury has expanded support for public sector hiring and capacity, which is critical for the
economic recovery and in maintaining vital public services for communities.

o Third, Treasury has streamlined options to provide premium pay for essential workers, who bear the
greatest health risks because of their service in critical sectors.

o Fourth, Treasury has broadened eligible water, sewer, and broadband infrastructure projects —
understanding the unique challenges facing each state and locality in delivering clean water and high-
speed broadband to their communities.

« In addition to these expansions, Treasury has greatly simplified the program for small localities —
many of whom have received a historic federal investment in their communities through this program
— including through the option to elect a standard allowance for revenue loss rather than calculating
revenue loss through the full formula.

Click here to view the final rule text. Click here to view a user-friendly overview of the major provisions of
the final rule.

Mt
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receivad this communication in error, please nofify the sender at the above e-mail and delete this e-mail from your system. If you are not the intended recipient,
you are hereby natified that any retention and/or dissemination of this information is striclly prohibited.
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Curt Smith

#

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Richard Carr

Friday, January 7, 2022 12:24 PM
Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)
FW: January 2022 BWC Newsletter

From: Ohio Municipal League <zwade+omlohio.org@ccsend.com>
Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 12:30 PM

To: mayor <mayor@maumee.org>

Subject: January 2022 BWC Newsletter

January 2022 BWC News
from Sedgwick

ALL PUBLIC EMPLOYERS MUST SUBMIT 300AP BY FEBRUARY 1

All public employers are required to maintain a log of work-related injuries and illnesses,
form 300P, and then submit a summary, the 300AP, to the Public Employment Risk
Reduction Program by Feb. 1. If your public entity has more than one establishment or
site, you must keep separate records for each physical location. Then, on Feb. 1 of each
year, you must post the summary at each of your physical locations until April 30. The
300AP is required under Ohio Administrative Code 4167-6-04(B)(1) as part of the
PERRP statistical data collection process.

Required information includes:

« Completion of both the 300P and 300AP

« Verify that you've classified each case only once on both forms.

o0 A case that has one day away and several days restricted would be classified as days
away from work, not both. Each case is classified only once, and it is classified as the
most serious.

o The other recordable case is a case that does not have days away or job transfer or
restriction. The case is recordable because it is beyond first aid.

« Verify that the total number of cases equals the total number of injuries and illnesses;
otherwise, you will receive an error message and will not be able to submit.
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State agencies:

» Submit one master 300AP with the totals for all your departments/establishments.

« Ohio Department of Transportation must submit one master for each district and one
master for the central office.

« Ohio Department of Natural Resources must submit one master for each park.

+ Ohio Department of Rehabilitation and Corrections must submit one master for each
correctional institution.

Counties:

» Submit separate master 300APs for the county entities below.

« County commissioners submit one master 300AP with the total from each of your
county departments/establishments, which are under your authority.

« County board of developmental disabilities submit one master 300AP with the total for
board employees: and one master 300AP for sheltered workshops.

+ County engineer submits one master 300AP.

» County home submits one master 300AP.

Cities, townships, villages, educational institutions:
» Submit only one master 300AP with the totals from all your departments/establishments.

For more information contact Craig Lanken at 330.472,1656 or craig.lanken@sedgwick.com.

WORKERS’ COMPENSATION SOLUTIONS FOR OHIO PUBLIC
EMPLOYERS

Sedgwick is proud to deliver workers’ compensation claims management and cost
containment strategies to nearly 65,000 hard-working Ohio employers.

Sedgwick clients annually save $200 million in workers’ compensation premium paid
with the two highest performing savings options - Group Rating and Group Retrospective
Rating.

= Group Rating - over $4 billion in savings over the past ten years

« Group Retrospective Rating - over $630 million has been earned by participants since
implementation in 2009

Why partner with Sedgwick?
Personalized service
By imbedding our colleagues strategically throughout the state, we have established a

stronger local presence and model for service excellence. We are able to respond quickly
to service needs, as well as create operational efficiency.
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Industry expertise

Our qualified team of colleagues provide expertise that is unmatched within the industry.
The foundation of our staffing model results in the most experienced management team
and staff in Ohio.

Claims management and hearing representation
We go beyond simple claims management to provide a consultative approach to strategies
that will ensure compliance while improving efficiencies, outcomes and overall results.

Lower rates

Understanding your experience modifier (EM) is key in reducing your workers’
compensation costs and measuring how your loss prevention and cost control practices
stack up against the state average, as well as others in the industry.

Our clients average an experience modifier of .64 percent (36% below base) as opposed to
the industry average of 12% below base. This 24 percent difference has a direct impact on
your premium,

Enrollment taking place soon!

Be on the lookout for group enrollment materials that will be mailed in early 2022. Don’t
miss out on the opportunity to save significantly on your workers’ compensation
premium.

Important reminder:

The Bureau of Workers’ Compensation will mail notices regarding the January 1, 2021
through December 31, 2021 true-up around January 1, 2022, True-up reporting and
payment is due by February 15, 2022.

« Failure to true-up and pay any additional premium will result in your policy being
removed from all discount and rebate programs and it could remain ineligible for
discounts and rebate in future years.

If you have any questions, please contact Sedgwick program manager, Bob Nicoll at
330-418-1824.

The Ohio Municipal League | 175 S. Third Street, Suite 510, Columbus, OH 43215

Unsubscribe mayor@maumee.ord
Update Profile | Constant Contact Data Notice
Sent by zwade@omlohio.org powered by
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Curt Smith

#

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Friday, January 7, 2022 12:23 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: Final Rule - ARPA Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Fund
Attachments: 2022.01.06 - SLFRF Final Rule.pdf

From: Krause, Erica (Brown) <Erica_Krause@brown.senate.gov>
Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 1:30 PM
Subject: Final Rule - ARPA Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Fund

Good Afternoon,

Earlier today the Treasury department issued their final rule for the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery
Funds. The full final rule is attached. Treasury has also put together an Overview of the Final Rule that provides a
summary of the major provisions of the final rule in a more simplified format. The overview can be found here:
https://home.treasury.gov/system/files/136/SLFRF-Final-Rule-Overview.pdf
More resources regarding the use if these funds can be found on the Treasury website:
https://home.treasurv.gov/poIicv—issues/coronavirusfassistance-for—state-locaI-and—tribai-governments/state-and—local-
fiscal-recovery-funds

Our office is in the process of reviewing the final rule now. Please reach out if you have any guestions.

Sincerely,
Erica

Erica Krause (she/her)

Northwest Ohio Regional Representative
Office of U.S. Senator Sherrod Brown
(419) 204 - 0414 (cell phone)

Erica krause@brown.senate.gov
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Curt Smith

Subject:

Start:
End:

Show Time As:

Recurrence:

Organizer:

EPA meeting ask Matt about time
Fri 1/7/2022 7:00 AM

Fri 1/7/2022 7:30 AM

Free

(none)

Joe Mikolajczyk
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From: Richard Carr

Sent: Sunday, December 19, 2021 7:46 AM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: City Council Meeting- Monday, December 20, 2021

Attachments: Park Rec 12.8.2021.pdf; Agenda-21.12.20 Redlined.pdf; 12.06.21 Minutes.pdf; Council

Pkt 12.20.21.pdf; ORD 062-2021 EX A Admin Support Ordinance Redlined changed
12.17.2021.pdf; ORD 063-2021 EX A Management Ordinance redline changed
12.17.2021.pdf; ORD 064-2021 EX A Director Ordinance Redlined 12.17.2021.pdf; ORD
065-2021 EX A Patrick Burtch REVISED Maumee Employment Contract December 20th
2021.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Friday, December 17, 2021 3:03 PM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe@maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org>; Jon Fiscus
<jfiscus@maumee.org>; Josh Harris <jharris@maumee.org>; Margo Puffenberger <mpuffenberger@maumee.org>;
Philip Leinbach <pleinbach@maumee.org>; Richard Carr <Carr-Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-
Scott@maumee.org>; Timothy Pauken <Pauken-Tim@maumee.org>; Tom Wagener <wagener-tom @maumee.org>;
Tracey Elmore <Elmore-Tracey@maumee.org>

Cc: Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>

Subject: City Council Meeting- Monday, December 20, 2021

Attached is the packet of information for the City council Meeting on Monday, December 20, 2021 at 6:30 pm located in
Council Chambers. Please note the change in time to accommodate for a presentation from Redwood Acquisitions
during Committee of the Whole.

Also Travis Lattimore will be making a quick holiday video of Councilmembers, the 3 questions he will be asking are:
1) What is your favorite Holiday tradition?
2) How long do you typically keep your New Year’s Resolution?
3) Asa group he would like you all to give a Holiday Greeting to the residents, such as “Happy Holidays” or “Merry
Christmas” etc.

- Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
City of Maumee
Iparry@maumee.or,
419-897-7115
419-897-7114 fax]

ot
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Curt Smith
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From: Richard Carr

Sent: Friday, December 3, 2021 3:48 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: City Council meeting - Monday, December 6, 2021

Attachments: Agenda-21,12.06 Redlined.pdf; 11.15.21 Minutes.pdf; 11.22.21 Special Council Meeting

Minutes.pdf; Council Pkt 12.06.21.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Friday, December 3, 2021 3:44 PM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe@maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org>; Richard Carr <Carr-
Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-Scott@maumee.org>; Timothy Pauken <Pauken-Tim@maumee.org>; Tom
Wagener <wagener-tom@maumee.org>; Tracey Elmore <Elmore-Tracey@maumee.org>

Subject: City Council meeting - Monday, December 6, 2021

Attached is the packet of information for the Council Meeting on Monday, December 6, 2021 at 7:00 pm located in
Council Chambers.

- Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
City of Maumee
lparry@maumee.or
i 419-897-7115
419-897-7114 fay]

um
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From: Richard Carr

Sent: Friday, November 19, 2021 4:04 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: Special Council Meeting - Monday, November 22, 2021

Attachments: AGENDA SPECIAL COUNCIL MTG 11-22-2021 redlined.pdf; ORD NO 057-2021

Environmental Commission.pdf; ORD 059-2021 Management Ordinance.pdf;
Environmental Sustainability Manager Job description.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Friday, November 19, 2021 4:00 PM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe@maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org>; Richard Carr <Carr-
Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-Scott@maumee.org>; Timothy Pauken <Pauken-Tim@maumee.org>; Tom
Wagener <wagener-tom@maumee.org>; Tracey Elmore <Elmore-Tracey@maumee.org>

Subject: Special Council Meeting - Monday, November 22, 2021

Attached is the packet of information for the Special Council Meeting on Monday, November 22, 2021 at 5:00 pm
located in Council Chambers.
- Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
2l City of Maumee
Iparry@maumee.or
i 419-897-7115
419-897-7114 fay
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From: Richard Carr

Sent: Thursday, November 18, 2021 7:37 AM
To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)
Subject: FW: 2022 Proposed Budget Submitted

From: katlady20@aol.com <katlady20@aol.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 17, 2021 4:12 PM
To: mayor <mayor@maumee.org>

Subject: Fwd: 2022 Proposed Budget Submitted

Maybe U can give maumee residents this type of information too!

————— Original Message-----

From: Mayor Wade Kapszukiewicz <mayor@toledo.oh.gov>
To: katlady20@aol.com

Sent: Wed, Nov 17, 2021 2:12 pm

Subject: 2022 Proposed Budget Submitted

The 2022 budget, coupled with the Toledo Recovery Plan, will allow us to make unprecedented investments in our city.

fOiny @
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2022 Budget Submitted

According to the City Charter, the mayor is required to submit his or her
budget to Toledo City Council by Nov. 15th each year.

On Monday, I met that deadline, and I am proud to say that the balanced
budget proposal I presented City Council allows us to continue to build on
our progress while making sure that taxpayer money Is spent wisely and
efficiently.

The 2022 proposed budget revenues total $890 million and expenditures
total $883 million with a general fund budget of approximately $279.1 million.
We have proposed a capital improvement to general fund transfer of $18
million and a $1.1 million reduction in general fund balance. Both of these are
necessary to preserve essential city services and ensure we are prepared to
handle the impact of the income tax changes made by the State of Ohio
regarding remote work.

The 2022 budget, coupled with the Toledo Recovery Plan, will allow us to
make unprecedented investments in our city. We will invest in the priorities
we know are important to our residents: public safety, police, roads,
youth opportunities, and business and community development.

For the first time, the budget was created using OpenGov. This tool allows for
the creation of the budget, reporting documents, and dashboards that are
integrated with SAP, and increases transparency on City of Toledo spending.

The next step is for Toledo City Council to review the budget and work with
the administration on its approval. We are anxious to get to work on these
critical projects that affect all Toledoans.

Have a great week, Toledo!
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Welcome New Team Members

In addition to the proposed 2022 budget, I announced organizational changes
to the City of Toledo Administration. These changes will allow us to more
efficiently and effectively deliver key city services. Two important additions to
the team will be a Safety Director and a Deputy Safety Director. Beginning in
January, these positions will be held by Chief Brian Byrd and Officer Angel
Tucker. The career experience and training of these individuals will bring
valued insights into our safety forces operations. We look forward to them
joining the team.

Catch up on past due water bills.

A new program from the City of Toledo to help eligible low-income, senior, or
disabled Toledo residents pay off water bill balances.

Register online
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Neighborhood Contest Winners Announced
The winners of the Toledo Annual Neighborhood Beautification Contest

were announced yesterday at a press conference in front of Boyd's Retro
Candy Shop, contest winner in the business category. The contest, sponsored
by City of Toledo and Keep Toledo-Lucas County Beautiful, was designed to
encourage and promote community involvement in keeping Toledo a beautiful

place to live, work, and play.
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Joys of Toys

City of Toledo employees are participating in this year's annual Joys of Toys
toy drive. Toys are donated to children in the foster care system here in our
community in hopes of spreading holiday cheer to those who need it. Prizes
are being raffled for those who contribute financially.

See Details

November is Correct Recycling Month
Together with Keep Toledo/Lucas County Beautiful, the City of Toledo is

encouraging residents to take part in events focused around recycling and
proper disposal of items. Learn about recycling everything from pumpkins to
TVs and more.
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Do Your Part

Ottawa Park Tree Lighting

Save the date: Sunday, December 12 at 3-7 p.m.

Food trucks, open skate sessions, ice carving, horse-drawn wagon rides,
Santa visit, and more. We will light the tree at 6 p.m.
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Kid Mayor

The Human Relations Commission, in partnership with the Mayor’s office is
launching a Kid Mayor and Kid Council! 13 kids will have the opportunity to
serve a one-year term. They will learn about how the city works and present
their ideas on how to make the city a better place to live, work, and play.

Questions? Send us an email

By The Numbers
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City of Toledo

One Government Center, Toledo, OH 43604
Unsubscribe or
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Curt Smith

(=S ————— S —_——————— — = i = e —_]
From: Richard Carr

Sent: Saturday, November 13, 2021 7.06 AM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: City Council Meeting - Monday, November 15, 2021

Attachments: Personnel Committee Report 10.28.2021 and 11.10.2021.pdf; Agenda-21.11.15

Redlined.pdf; 11.1.21 Minutes.pdf; Council Packet 11.15.2021.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Friday, November 12, 2021 3:17 PM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe@maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org>; Richard Carr <Carr-
Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-Scott@maumee.org>; Timothy Pauken <Pauken-Tim@maumee.org>; Tom
Wagener <wagener-tom@maumee.org>; Tracey Elmore <Elmore-Tracey@maumee.org>

Cc: Patrick Burtch <burtch-patrick@maumee.org>

Subject: City Council Meeting - Monday, November 15, 2021

Attached is the packet of information for the Council Meeting on Monday, November 15, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. located in
Council Chambers.

' Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
City of Maumee
Iparry@maumee.org
419-897-7115
2l 419-897-7114 fay]
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Curt Smith

m————— S — e
From: Richard Carr
Sent: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 11:33 AM
To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)
Subject: FW: TARTA - Request for 5339b Letter of Support
Attachments: 5339b Support Letter Draft.docx

From: Debbie Schubert <dschubert@tarta.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 9:16 AM

To: sjames@abilitycenter.org; jhales@ablelaw.org; ccordova@areaofficeonaging.com; Carly Allen
<carlyannallen@gmail.com>; Scott Potter <spotter@bwtransportation.com>; nate.d.turner@gmail.com; Matt Carle
<Matt@chwadvisors.com>; Cindy Kerr <ckerr@connectoledo.org>; Lance Woodworth <Lance @visittoledo.org>; Jan
Ruma <jruma@hcno.org>; Rebecca Woody <rwoody@lucasdd.org>; Benjamin Pushka <bpushka@co.lucas.oh.us>;
jason.kucsma@toledolibrary.org; zgodzine@co.lucas.oh.us; Joaquin Cintron Vega <jcintronvega@lucasmha.org>;
Thomas Winston <twinston@toledoport.org>; mayor <mayor@maumee.org>; tigust@mercy.com;
dave.zenk@metroparkstoledo.com; willieperryman@sbcglobal.net; squinn@namitoledo.org;
tlclark01@ft.newyorklife.com; csalamone@hcno.org; Claudia Amrhein <amrhein.cl6@partaonline.org>; Barbara
Rhoades <BarbaraR@otrp.org>; Kevin Gilmore (kgilmore@gjmitd.com) <kgilmore@gjmltd.com>;
jblack@pathwaytoledo.org

Subject: TARTA - Request for 5339b Letter of Support

Dear TARTA Supporter,
TARTA is in the process of applying for multiple grants.

We have an important opportunity to seek funding for Vehicles and Facilities. This effort will allow TARTA to carry out
two urgent tasks:

e Replace and add paratransit (TARPS) vehicles. TARTA is unable to meet demand with the current vehicles, which
are beyond their useful lives, maintenance-intensive and increasingly difficult to operate.

» Replace roofing and safety systems at the Central garage facility. These items have far outlived their rated
lifespans. Replacement will allow TARTA to operate safely, without constant need for stopgap fixes.

Both items will contribute significantly to the safe, reliable operation of TARTA service.

We are seeking your organization’s support of our application.

Attached you will find recommended text for a letter of support. If we can count on your support, please place the text
onto your letterhead, sign by a representative of your organization and return to me at dschubert@tarta.com by close

of business on Wednesday, November 17, 2021. If you have any questions regarding the grant please contact Tim
Borchers, TARTA Special Projects, at thorchers@tarta.com.

We greatly appreciate your consideration and will keep you posted of other opportunities to support our initiatives.
Best regards,

Debbie Schubert
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Executive Secretary

Toledo Area Regional Transit Authority
1127 West Central Avenue

Toledo, Ohio 43610

Office: 419.245-5223

flElD)in

http://tarta.com

Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. 1t is intended solely for use by the recipient and
others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or
taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by Mimecast, a leader in email
security and cyber resilience. Mimecast integrates email defenses with brand protection, security awareness training, web security,
compliance and other essential capabilities. Mimecast helps protect large and small organizations from malicious activity, human
error and technology failure; and to lead the movement toward building a more resilient world. To find out more, visit our website.
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Curt Smith

#

From: Richard Carr

Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 12:26 PM

To: Richard Carr (fundaninas@aol.com)

Subject: FW: Employee Ordinances for Council meeting tonight

Attachments: ORD 054-2021 Admin Support Ordinance 11 1 2021.pdf; ORD 055-2021 Management

Ordinance 11 1 2021.pdf; ORD 056-2021 Director Ordinance 11 1 2021.pdf

From: Lorrie Parry <Parry-Lorrie@maumee.org>

Sent: Monday, November 1, 2021 11:21 AM

To: Gabe Barrow <barrow-gabe@maumee.org>; Jim Macdonald <macdonald-jim@maumee.org=; Richard Carr <Carr-
Rich@maumee.org>; Scott Noonan <Noonan-Scott@maumee.org>; Timothy Pauken <Pauken-Tim@maumee.org>; Tom
Wagener <wagener-tom@maumee.org>; Tracey Elmore <Elmore-Tracey@maumee.org>

Subject: Employee Ordinances for Council meeting tonight

Please see attached Ordinances for City Council meeting tonight.

- Lorrie Parry
Municipal Clerk/Administrative Assistant
City of Maumee
Iparry@maumee.org
S 419-897-7115
2| 419-897-7114 fay|
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